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Burton Village Council Meeting 

Minutes  

May 9, 2022 

 

Mayor Spanos called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

 

Visitors: Jennell Dahlhausen, Jack Garner, Ann Wishart, Cindy Linn. 

 

Roll Call: 

Council: Alex Hansel – Yes, Tom Blair – Yes, Bonnie Richards – Yes, Cory Brown – 

Yes, Charles Boehnlein – Yes, Caleb Ferroni – Yes.   

 

Mr. Boehnlein moved to approve the minutes of April 25, 2022, seconded by Mr. Blair. 

By voice vote, the motion passed.   

 

Mr. Boehnlein moved to approve the minutes of April 28, 2022, seconded by Mr. Blair. 

By voice vote, the motion passed.   

 

Mayors Report 

Mayor Spanos recommended the appointment of Joe Kozial to the Tree Commission. Mr. 

Boehnlein moved to appoint Joe Kozial to the Tree Commission, seconded by Mr. 

Hansel. By voice vote, the motion passed.   

 

Fiscal Officers Report 

Mr. Boehnlein moved to pay approved invoices, seconded by Mr. Blair. By voice vote, 

the motion passed. 

 

Ordinances and Resolutions 

Mayor Spanos placed on first reading Ordinance 2425-22 to rezone parcel number 05-

703100 in the Village of Burton and declaring an emergency. 

 

Mayor Spanos placed on first reading Ordinance 2426-22 amending Codified Ordinance 

section 1519.04 to prohibit the discharge, ignition and explosion of fireworks on certain 

days each year. 

 

Mayor Spanos placed on first reading Ordinance 2427-22 approving the non-exclusive 

license agreement with the City of Akron, authorizing the Mayor to execute the non-

exclusive license agreement, and declaring an emergency. Mr. Boehnlein moved to waive 

further readings, seconded by Mr. Blair. Roll Call: Charles Boehnlein – Yes, Tom Blair – 

Yes, Cory Brown – Yes, Bonnie Richards – Yes, Caleb Ferroni – Yes, Alex Hansel– Yes. 

Motion passed. 

 

Mr. Boehnlein moved to adopt, seconded by Mr. Blair. Roll Call: Charles Boehnlein – 

Yes, Tom Blair – Yes, Cory Brown – Yes, Bonnie Richards – Yes, Caleb Ferroni – Yes, 

Alex Hansel– Yes. Motion passed. 

 

Old Business 

Nothing to report 
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New Business 

Ms. Dahlhausen asked Council if they would like to advertise in a magazine similar to the 

holiday one distributed in the fall. The Fontenell Group is putting together a magazine for 

the fairs 200th anniversary. Mayor Spanos reminded Council there may be other 

opportunities for advertising. After discussion, Mr. Ferroni moved to approve an ad in the 

magazine through the Fontenell Group for $30, seconded by Ms. Richards. By voice 

vote, the motion passed. 

 

Public Participation 

Ms. Linn stated that she has dealt with all village employees at some point and they have 

all been a pleasure to work with.  

 

 

Mr. Boehnlein moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Blair.  By voice vote the motion 

passed. Meeting adjourned at 7:22 PM. 

 

 

            

Fiscal Officer        Mayor/Council President  


